
720 4th Ave, Suite 400 
Kirkland, WA 98033 

WASTE MANAGEMENT 

Via Electronic Submission (http://www.utc.wa.gov/e-filing) 

Amanda Maxwell 

Executive Director and Secretary 

621 Woodland Square Loop SE 

Lacey, WA  98503 

P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

Re: Docket TG-220140; Rulemaking to consider changes and improvements to solid 

waste rules related to customer notice requirements, electronic filing and billing, 

low-income residential rates, missed pickups, residential customer deposits and 

fees, and other ministerial changes 

Dear Executive Director and Secretary Maxwell: 

Waste Management of Washington, Inc. (“WM”) appreciates this opportunity to respond to the 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission’s (the “Commission”) April 28, 2022, 

Notice of Opportunity to File Written Comments (“April 28 Notice”) in the above-entitled 

docket. The April 28 Notice requests stakeholder input on a wide range of topics, and it is not 

clear what, if any, rulemaking may follow.  

Attached as Exhibit A are WM’s responses to the specific inquiries contained in the April 28 

Notice.   

Note that certain inquiries request confidential or proprietary information, are overly 

burdensome given the time frame for responding, or ask for information older than routinely 

retained under Commission requirements and WM’s records retention policy. In addition, WM 

has only responded to the Commission Staff’s inquiries in so far as they apply to the 

Commission-regulated jurisdictions that WM serves.  
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WM looks forward to participating in the Commission’s future workshop on these topics, 

indicated in the April 28 Notice. 

Sincerely,  

Jason Rose, President  

Waste Management of Washington, Inc. 

Attachment 

cc: Ame Lewis, Senior Legal Counsel, Waste Management of Washington, Inc. 

Walker Stanovsky, Davis Wright Tremaine LLP 


